


Leading criminologists agree there is no evidence that capital punishment deters
violent crimes, yet each death penalty case will lead to significantly higher costs to
the criminal justice system, lead to years of litigation, and hold out a false promise
of closure to the family members of murder victims. According to the Urban
Institute’s 2008 report The Cost of Maryland’s Death Penalty, since reinstituting the
death penalty in 1978, the state of Maryland has spent at least $186 miillion in
associated costs. During that same 33 year period, Maryland carried out only five
executions while approximately 80 percent of death penalty sentences were
reversed. This means the cost of one execution in the state of Maryland is $37.2
millien. According to a recent study, the mere availability of the death penalty as a
charging option results in significant costs that drain resources from public safety,
crime prevention, and victim services. Petersen, N. and Lynch, M., Prosecutorial
Discretion, Hidden Costs, and the Death Penalty: The Case of Los Angeles County.

Undoubtedly, maintaining the death penalty (as opposed to life without the
possihility of parole) also stifles adequate funding for education, health care, jobs
programs, other initiatives that desperately need funding for the people of the State
of Maryland,

The Maryland General Assembly passed well-intended legislation in 2009 in an
effort to limit executions to those cases where the evidence is “foolproof.” But the
fact of the matter is seeking a foolproof death penalty is an impossible task. And
once an execution has been carried out, there is no chance for correcting mistakes.
The penolagical interest in executing a small number of persons guilty of murder is
not sufficiently compelling to justify the risk of making an irreversible mistake. The
death penalty must be abolished.

The death penalty is unjust, uncivilized, and inconsistent with the fallibility of our
justice system. The Maryland Commission on Capital Punishment recommends the
repeal of the death penalty. The Maryland Bar Association favors repealing the
death penalty. NACDL urges you to stand with us and the growing number of
concerned Marylanders by supporting legislation that abolishes the death penalty in
Maryland.
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